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REGION VI & TEXAS HEAD START ASSOCIATION BOARD 

Quarterly Reporting Form 

 

Name: Alferma Giles, Ph.D.     Position: Scholarship Committee Chairperson 

Meeting Date: April 19, 2020 

RE: Scholarship Committee Report      

Address: Alferma.Crawford@uth.tmc.edu  

Correspondence: Emails and/or phone calls to: 

1. Gloria Lopez, Region VI Head Start Association President 

2. Scholarship Committee (Jackie Govan, Johnnie Chavis, Kathy Castleberry & Ernestine 

Padilla) 

3. Scholarship Committee (Donna Hicks) 

The Scholarship Committee reports that the committee selected David Mcaskil from Delta Head Start in 
Dibble, OK as the recipient of the Volunteer of the Year Award. The award information was submitted to 

President Lopez and the treasurer Mr. Weldon Beard on October 12, 2020.  On December 1, 2020, 
President Lopez responded to share that the volunteer award would be acknowledge   
during the 2020 virtual conference and a plaque would be purchased and mailed to his home. David 
Mcaskil was the only person to submit an application during the 2020 scholarship award period.  
 
The scholarship committee chairperson sent the email message below to President Lopez, to inquire about 
the 2021 Scholarship. When the message was sent, I accidently omitted committee member, Donna 

Hicks/OKC, who replaced Kathy Castleberry. The email was forwarded to Donna on 4/14/21. Once the 
scholarship committee receives a response as to how to move forward, we will act according.  

 
From: Giles, Alferma  

Sent: Tuesday, April 6, 2021 12:30 PM 

To: 'Gloria Lopez' <gloria.lopez@helpnm.com> 

Cc: 'Jackie Govan' <jackie.govan@arheadstart.org>; 'jchavis@savechildren.org' 

<jchavis@savechildren.org>; 'empadilla@ydinm.org' <empadilla@ydinm.org>; 'Kathy Castleberry' 

<k.castleberry@incacaa.org> 

Subject: Region 6 Head Start Association Scholarship Question 

Importance: High 
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Good Afternoon Ms. Gloria, 

I hope that you and your family are doing well at this time. As chairperson for the scholarship 

committee, I’m checking to see if the Region VI HAS will award scholarships during the 

August/2021 Virtual Conference? Please let me know, so that we will know how to proceed with 

communicating the information. If scholarships will not be awarded, we will not need to take any 

actions.  

I have included the scholarship committee in this email message. Please include them in your 

reply. Thank you kindly for your prompt response! Have a great day! 

Alferma Giles, Ph.D.                                                                                                                                                 

Director,                                                                                                                                                                       

Texas Head Start State Collaboration Office 

Children’s Learning Institute at UTHealth 

McGovern Medical School at UTHealth                                                                                                                 
The University of Texas Health Science Center at Houston                                                                                      
7000 Fannin | Suite 1920 | Houston, Texas 77030                                                                                                             
713-500-3835 tel |713-500-3820  fax 

Alferma.Crawford@uth.tmc.edu                                                                                                 
ChildrensLearningInstitute.org                                                                                                              
http://thssco.uth.tmc.edu                                                                                                                             
www.tecpds.org  

 

 

Board Action Items: Decision whether or not to grant scholarships & awards during the Region VI Head 

Start Association Conference August 3-4, 2021 

Report Attachments (if any):  None                                                                                                                     

Signature(s):  Alferma Giles   Date Submitted: 4/13/21 
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